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Paragraph 291  

States Parties to the United Nations Convention for the Suppression of the 
Traffic in Persona  and of the Exploitation of the Prostitution of Others should 
implement the provisions dealing with the exploitation of women as prostitutes. 
Urgent consideration should also be given to the improvement of international 
measures to combat trafficking in women for the purpoees of prostitution. 
Resources for the prevention of prostitution and assistance in the professional s 

 personal and social reintegration of prostitutes should be directed towards 
providing economic opportunities, including training, employment, self-employment 
and healthfacilities for women and children. Governments should also endeavour to 
co-operate with non-governmental organizations to create  vider  employment 
possibilities for women.  Strict enforcement provisions must also be taken at all 
levels to stem the rising tide of violence, drug abuse and crime related to 
prostitution. The complex and serious problems of the exploitation of and violence 
against women associated with prostitution call for increased and co-ordinated 
efforts by police agencies internationally. 

S. %omen deprived of their traditional means of livelihood 

RaragraPh 292, 

The excessive and inappropriate exploitation of land by any party for any 
purpose, inter alit', by transnational corporations, as well as natural and man-made 
disasters are among the predominant causes of deprivation of traditional means of 
livelihood. Droughts, floods, hurricanes and other forms of environmental hazards, 
such as erosion, desertification and deforestation, have already pushed poor women 
into marginal environments. At present the pressures are greatest in 
drought-afflicted arid and semi-arid areas. Urban slums and squatter settlements 
are also seriously affected. Critically low levels of water supplies, shortage of 
fuel, over-utilisation of grazing and arable lands, and population density are all 
factors that deprive women of their livelihood. 

ParagraPh 293  

National and international emphasis on ecosystem management should be 
strengthened, environmental degradatton should be controlled and options provided 
for alternative means of livelihood. Measures should be established to draw up 
national conservation strategies aimed at incorporating women's development 
programmes, among which are irrigation and tree planting and also orientation in 
the area of agriculture, with women constituting a substantial part of the 
wage-earning labour force for those programmes. 

I. Women who are the sole supporters of families 

paraqraPh 294 

• Recent studies have shown that the number of families in which women are the 
sole supporters is on the increase. Owing to the particular difficulties (social , 

 economic and legal) which they face, many such women are among the poorest people 
concentrated in urban informal labour markets and they constitute large numbers of 
the rural unemployed and marginally employed. Those with very little economic, 
social and moral support face serious difficulties in supporting themselves as well 

-71- 


